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1. EDU allocations: No capacity was allocated during the month of 

September.  
 
2. Grease Receiving/Co-Generation Project: The project is still progressing 

with the delivery of the holding tank expected for October 6th, and 
delivery of the generator scheduled for the first week of November. I will 
be giving a presentation on the project at the Energy Management 
Workshop in Las Vegas, which is to be held on the day of the Board 
meeting. It is anticipated that I will be in back in time for the meeting. 

 
3. Health Insurance:  We have received verbal approval of acceptance into 

the Saint Mary’s Health Plan, which appears to be our only alternative at 
this point. While no final plan has been approved, April and I are 
scheduled to meet with representatives from LP Insurance Services on 
October 6th, to discuss all the options.  
 

4. Primary Clarifier # 3 Coating: Upon dewatering of the clarifier for repair, 
it was noted the deterioration is more severe than anticipated. I would like 
to have HDR write a specification on the repair so we can ensure it is done 
correctly, which may require obtaining additional bids for the repair. It is 
imperative that we ensure the repairs are done correctly so as to avoid 
more extensive costly repairs in the future. 

 
5. Personnel: As discussed at the September meeting, we would like to place 

John Filippini, who has been working as a temporary summer employee, 
on full-time permanent status. In addition, MGSD employee Andrew 
Marshall has obtained his Grade II certification and is eligible for a status 
upgrade. 

 
 

 
 
Frank T. Johnson 
District Manager 
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